
Greetings in Jesus Name! 

It is great to be serving in God’s kingdom 
here in Guyana and Suriname. As schools 
open here in Guyana, we were blessed to 
be a part of the Back-to-School Bash 
service at All Nations Tabernacle in 
Georgetown, Guyana. Around sixty 
students received school supplies and 
heard words of encouragement from the 
teachers for the upcoming academic year. 
Shortly after, we were honored to have 
International Evangelists/Missionaries 
Rev. Monte and Dianne Showalter in 
Guyana teaching and preaching to the 

churches on personal evangelism. The church members were so blessed by their valuable 
experience and ministry. As we work on the Bible School in Vigilance, we are happy to report that 
the building now has electricity. As well as the first-floor ceiling is almost completely installed. We 
have been able to minister at Tuschen, Non Pareil, and Industry. We are so excited to report that 
after visiting Nieuw Nickerie and ministering at All Nations Tabernacle in Suriname, the bible study 
that the Showalters shared was taught by Sis Edwards on Sunday, September 29. After teaching 
this bible study, a woman who had been in the church for a long time and had been baptized 
another way came to the revelation of the name of Jesus and the necessity to be baptized in that 
name. We rejoice with the many people who have been baptized this month in Guyana and 
Suriname.  


